    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
July 27, 2022
Via Zoom
  5:30pm
Board members present:  Don Young, Alison Harris, Leah Prestwood  & Josh Cook
Board member not present:   Kent Abernethy
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter
Representing maintenance:  Erin Erickson 
Guests: Brooke Donlon, unit 1402
Josh called the meeting to order at 5:36pm.
Minutes


· June 9, 2022 to be approved.
STA phone- Hans suggested that since Double H was moving their office to another location that STA does not need a designated phone for just their HOA. All calls can be taken at Double H Mgmt 970-879-6697. The association would also save $100/month. All owners would get an email informing them of the change and the Double H number will be published on the website.
· Motion:  Josh Cook moved to get rid of the phone line. Alison Harris 2nd. All approve.

Financials
Hans welcomed Brooke to the meeting and explained that the Accounts Receivable would not be shared with everyone. He presented the financials as of 06/30/2022. There is $562,358.00 in cash and receivables. A preliminary Budget was shown and discussed. Hans asked what major expense categories would they want bids on, such as management, maintenance, snow removal.  If the board members decide not to have any major expenses requoted Hans will prepare a preliminary Budget that the board can vote on via email. The snow removal parking lots contract has 2 years left of a 3 year contract. Lawn maintenance is yearly. Management is an auto renewal yearly. The association needs a snow removal contractor. Josh will place an ad on FB and Alison will put out a notice to her contacts. Double H will reach out to Red Hawk Village and Coyote Run for any possible contacts there for snow removal.
Association Mgr-Sue
· Luminate update-Bldg 3 side lawn couldn’t be brought to grade so Luminate put a flower bed around the box. Josh said an owner has spent quite a bit of money for grass seed. Double H asked for an invoice so that the owner could be reimbursed. Bldg 4 lighting is ongoing. Erin was asked to pick an electrician to get bldg. 4 lights up and running. Also bldgs. 3, 4 & 5 common area lights was higher than usual. More solar lights could be used.
· Sue will be meeting with Aspen Tree Service on August 10th to look at all trees in STA.

· Double H new office will be in the Old Pilot Building at 11th & Lincoln.

Maintenance report Jeff
· Erin asked for approval of $1500 for time and materials (roadbase) to place at parking lots for Bldgs 11 & 12 and 6-8.

· Motion: Josh Cook moved to approve time and materials not to exceed $1500 for repairs to the parking lots of bldgs 11-12 and 6-8. Don 2nd. All approve.

· Hans told Erin to remove the road base that is spilling over into Alison’s assigned space in the storage lot.

New Business

·  Snow removal walkways contractor needed as well as a handyman/carpenter. 
· Champion siding- Leah asked for Mike Basart’s email

· Josh asked for log in to the website. He wants to clean it up.

· Discussion of using the yards of STA for target practice. In particular archery. This makes people very uncomfortable.
· Motion: Alison moved to not allow bow and arrow target practice in any of the yards of STA. Josh 2nd. All approve.
· Bldg 5 & 13 have dumpsters in their parking lot. Sue explained they were doing remodels but will ask them how much longer they’ll need them.
Next board meeting Wednesday, August 24th, 2022 at5:30pm
Meeting adjourned at 6:41pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

